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President's Report 
 

Fall in Nova Scotia:  crisp clear mornings, comfortable 
afternoons, an incredible display of coloured foliage- all of 
which make this an ideal time to enjoy your last few 
rounds. 
 
Well it appears that mother nature failed to cooperate fully 
with that promotional description. As much as the summer 
was hot and dry,  the fall has been wet- but I guess there is 
no need to flog the obvious. What should be stated is in 
spite of the meteorological ups and downs,  Avon Valley 
has had another successful season at a time when not all 
golf facilities can make that claim. Our continued success is 
a result of a great facility in a wonderful location, a 
committed staff and a supportive membership.  

For all of the foregoing we are and will continue to be most 
thankful.  
 
At this point the Board increasingly focuses on the 
challenges and opportunities to be addressed  next season. 
This is also an excellent time for members to share their 
ideas, opinions and concerns and we invite you to contact 
us as outlined on the next page- you can help us ensure that 
Avon Valley continues meet the goals of its Mission 
Statement, which we want to ensure doesn't remain just 
words on a page: to provide the best overall Golf 
experience in Western Nova Scotia on a full facility course 
recognized for friendly, superior service, playability and 
grooming at competitive rates. Please share your thoughts! 

 

Bob Purcell, President 
 

 

 
October 9, before the Fall colours were fully turned on
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2012 Board of Directors and current Portfolios 
 

Bob Purcell …………..…….…….……….President 
Ross MacLean…………………………..Vice-President 
Trent MacKeen. …….….……………..……..Treasurer 

Paul Reynolds………………….…Secretary & Publicity 
Kirk Stephen….………………Immediate Past President 
Wayne Northup….………….....Match & Entertainment 
Peter Francis….....……………..…Assets Management 

Glen Earley……………..…..….…..Junior Development 
Rob Sweet………………….….….…Member Services 
Rob Caissie…………..…….……….………...Handicap 

 
 

Contact Board members by leaving a message at 902-798-4654 or e-mail avgcc@win.eastlink.ca 

 
 

Volunteers Needed/ Ideas Welcome 
 

All  members are invited to take an interest in the functioning of the Club. You can volunteer to become a member of any 
Committee convened by the Board of Directors, or volunteer to assist in various other ways as may be needed from time 
to time (tournaments/ other events/ projects). And if you see something that could or should be done to improve the Club 
or the way things are done, please let us know! 
 
If you are interested, want more information or have any suggestions to offer, please contact our General Manager, Brad 
Corkum, at 902-798-4405 / genmgr@eastlink.ca,, our President Bob Purcell at rwpurcell@ra.rockwell.com , or any other 
Board member as indicated above. 
 

 

Letters to the Editor and all submissions (articles, photos, contest entries etc.) can be sent to 
info@avonvalleygolf.com or left with the Pro Shop or Admin Office in an envelope addressed to Avon Go Round. 

Want a full-size non-cropped copy of any pic from any issue in .jpg format? Ask the editor, same procedure. 
 

 

General Manager's Report 
 

September and October have brought us record rain falls with 
September alone giving us over a foot of rain and for the first 
time this season, one of our periodic floods. We were 
especially hard hit with rain on the weekends.  The loss of 
playing time and use of cars resulted in lowered revenue for 
September and October over last year. The surpluses 
generated earlier in the year were thankfully available to help 
make up for a poor fall season with the result that the club is 
still on track to make budget. 
 
We would like to thank all members for following the cart 
restrictions.  We recognize that it is difficult for many 
members to play without carts and the restrictions mean a lot 
of walking to and from cart paths or the rough. The 
restrictions have kept damage to the course to a minimum and 
will mean the course will be in better condition come spring. 
Without your co-operation this would not have been possible.  
 
October 21 was the last day for the kitchen, and we 
congratulate Robert, Pam and the rest of the staff for an 
outstanding year , we're fortunate to have such a great team.. 
They had  record sales this season and did a great job 
controlling costs. We had many compliments on the dining 
room  improvements and we thank the members for their 
strong support of food services. 

The Pro Shop had another good season and our bottom line 
has increased once again. Bulk purchases have resulted in 
great  deals for the membership and a great return for the 
Club. We appreciate the support members have given to the 
Pro Shop and at the same time to the financial health of the 
Club. 
 
In closing I would like to thank all the staff for their hard work 
and dedication and all members for their continuing support 
and co-operation.  Finally, as always, my door is always open, 
so please feel free to come on in. 
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AVON VALLEY SENIOR MENS ASSOCIATION (THURSDAY SENIO RS) 
2012 ANNUAL REPORT 

 

On Thursday, September 27th, at 1:30 PM, the 2012 annual 
meeting and dinner was held at the Clubhouse facilities with 
a total of 45 members attending. Dave Tarr, President, 
opened the meeting with a call for a moment of silence for 
long time member Don Simmons who passed away during 
the year. 
 

He then called on Murray Stenton, Vice-president, to read 
the minutes of the 2011 Annual Meeting. There being no 
discussion or business arising from the minutes, it was 
moved by Fred McInnis and seconded by Dave Scott, that 
the minutes be approved as read. Motion carried. 
 

The Treasurer, John Moignard, then presented the Annual 
Financial Report to the members (reproduced here) and 

reviewed its content. Following that review, it was moved by John Gomes and seconded by George Pettipas that the 2012 
annual financial statement be accepted as presented. Motion carried. 
 

The Treasurer then announced that he would be 
retiring from his position as of the end of the 2012 
season. The Executive and members of the 
Thursday Seniors Association thank John for all his 
time and excellent efforts as Treasurer over the past 
six years and appreciate every thing he has done for 
the Association over those years. 
 

The President then called for nominations for 
Treasurer and John Moignard nominated John 
Gomes for the position. The President called three 
times for any further nominations. There being no 
further nominations, a motion was made by John 
Moignard and seconded by George Pettipas, to 
declare John Gomes elected as Treasurer for the Thursday Seniors. Motion carried. 
 

Vice-president, Murray Stenton, then put the following motion before the meeting, for their consideration and discussion: 
 

To establish and operate, on a trial basis during the 2013 season, a handicap system for the  
Thursday Seniors and report back to the 2013 annual meeting for final approval or rejection” 

 
 

He also stated that he and the other executive members were 
in agreement that setting up a handicap system would be a 
wise decision for the following reasons: 
 

1. its use would create a fair, consistent and objective 
measurement of individual handicaps for all 
Thursday Seniors competitions, and 

 

2. it would help ensure a more realistic and complete 
individual handicap since it would be based only on 
gross scores recorded in Thursday competitions. 

 

After some discussion, the motion was seconded by George 
Pettipas and a vote was called for. Motion carried. 
 
 
 
 

 

2012  SEASON - FINANCIAL STATEMENT 
 

OPENING CASH BALANCE - OCTOBER 1, 2011 $  229.71 
2012 membership fees ( 67 x $20) $ 1,340.00 
Weekly Fees (prize money: $2,198 + " missed cuts" $487) $ 2,685.00 
TOTAL CASH AVAILABLE FOR 2012 SEASON $ 4,254.71 
2012 EXPENSES:  
  Weekly prizes  ………………………… $ 1,898.00 
  End of Year Prizes…....……………….. $ 675.00 
  Bank Fees …………..………………….. $ 72.00 
  Annual Dinner …….…..………………. $ 1,346.00 
  Stationery ……………..……………….. $ 30.00 
  Engraving ……………..………………..         45.00 
TOTAL EXPENSES FOR 2012 $ 4,066.00 
 

CASH BALANCE- END OF 2012 SEASON 
 

$ 188.71 
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The Vice-president then announced the top winners for the year for the weekly competitions as follows: 
 
 

GAMES   
1st place (5 wins): Dave Scott 

 

2nd place (3 wins):Tosh Hayashi  
 &Ross Woodworth 

 

POKER 
1st place (4 wins): Dave Tarr 
 

2nd place (3 wins): CP Williams 
 & John Moignard  
 

 

OVERALL 1 st place (5 wins): Dave Scott,  
 John Moignard, CP Williams & Ross Woodworth 
 

OVERALL 2 nd place (4 wins):George Pettipas, Dave Tarr, 
 Gary Shupe & Owen LaPierre 

 
 

Under Old Business, the President then put forth the following items for discussion: 
 

1.   That when a “scramble” game format is used, the three mandatory 
  drives for each team member should not include drives used on Par 3’s. 
 

Following discussion, approval of the above was moved by J. Davis and seconded by M. Lynch: motion carried. 
 

2.  That the present arrangement for signing authority for  
  the bank  account be changed to include the President. 

 

Following discussion, approval of the above was moved by D. Scott and seconded by P. McNeil: motion carried. 
 

He also indicated that the Treasurer will be looking into changing present banking arrangements to eliminate all banking 
charges. 
 

Under New Business, Dave Tarr introduced the following items for consideration and possible adoption as motions: 
 

 

1.   That the closing stroke play tournament be held on Oct. 4th and if 
  cancelled due to rain, then prize funds would be carried over to next year. 

 

Following a brief discussion, it was moved by: C. Woodman, seconded by: P. McNeil that Item 1 above be approved. 
Motion carried. 

 

2.   That teams of three in weekly competitions be given an option of taking 
  an extra stroke any where on the hole in place of an extra putt. 

 

Following a brief discussion, it was moved by: M. Stenton, seconded by: J. Gomes that Item 2 above be approved. Motion 
carried. 
 

3.  That in the “least number of putts” game, any stroke taken with a putter will count as a “putt”. 
 

Following a brief discussion, it was moved by: M. Stenton and seconded by: J. Davis that Item 3 above be approved. 
Motion carried. 
 

The President, also proposed the following changes for next year relating to some  miscellaneous items and received the 
general approval of the members for those changes. 
 

1. That the “kickers game” game be removed from the weekly competitions 
2. That the “extra putt” for threesomes be considered an “extra turn” 
3. That the “early” and “late” tee time options be removed from the  

sign-up sheets for future weekly competitions. 
 

After some discussion, it was moved by: C. Kinsman and 
seconded by: M. Beach, 
 

That the Articles of Association for the Seniors be 
amended to allow for all future annual  meetings to 
be legally constituted based on a quorum of members 
present of 50% + 1 

 

Motion carried. 
 

There being no more business, it was moved by M. Stenton 
and seconded by W. Fox that the annual meeting adjourn. 
Motion carried. 
 

Respectfully submitted Oct 7, 2012,  
Murray Stenton, Vice-president 
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Thursday Seniors Closing Tournament, October 4, 2012 
 

 
Low Net/ Tournament Winner-Rod Hunter, $50 

Net Runner-Up-  Ralph Dickey,  $40 

 

 
Low Gross Winner- Al Baker,  $50 
2nd Low Gross-  Dan McNeil,  $40 

 
 

3rd Low Net  Larry Latta $30 
4th Low Net Don Maling $30 
5th Low Net Fred McInnis $30 
6th Low Net Tom Thomas $30 
7th Low Net Dan Webb $30 

 

8th Low Net C. Warren $30 
9th Low Net Dave Scott $30 
10th Low Net Tosh Hayashi $30 
11th Low Net Marty Wexler $25 
 

 

12th Low Net Steve Leblanc  $25 
13th Low Net Owen LaPierre  $25 
14th Low Net Grant Chisholm $25 
15th Low Net Jim Conway  $25 

 

 

"On-target" winners  

 

Closest To Tree  #3-   Tosh Hayashi $25 
Closest To Hole  #5-   Dan McNeil  $25 
Closest To Hole #11-  Ken Parkin  $25 

 

"Return on Investment" winners   2012 

 

Vic MacAvoy  $20 
Maurice Lynch - $20 
Bob Barry-  $15 

 

The following results are as announced at the September 27 Annual Meeting 
 

 

2012 Games 
1st place,  5 wins:  Dave Scott 
2nd place, 3 wins each: Tosh Hayashi & Ross Woodworth 

 

2012 Poker 
1st place, 4 wins: Dave Tarr 
2nd place, 3 wins each: John Moignard & CP Williams 

 

 

2012 Overall 
 

1st place, 5 wins each: 
Dave Scott, John Moignard, CP Williams, Ross Woodworth  

 

 

2nd place , 4 wins each: 
George Pettipas, Dave Tarr, Gary Shupe, Owen LaPierre 

 
 
 

 
 Ralph Dickey receiving his Runner-up prize 

 

 
 Ken Parkin receiving his closest-to hole prize 
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Congratulations to all 
winners and all who 

played throughout the 
year.  Have a great off-
season,  however and 

wherever you may spend 
it!  

 

 

Handicap Report 

 

Well we have colourful trees and a nip in the air. Seasonal 
shifts remind us that growth occurs in cycles - naturally and 
necessarily. But growth in our game seasonally is a whole 
different matter.  
 
Every year the NSGA recognizes the Greatest Reduction in 
Handicap for the golf season for players throughout the 
province. I am pleased to send to Golf NS,  Avon Valley's 
Most Improved Players of the Year, six players who got it 
together:  The provincial awards will be presented on 

October 28 during the NSGA Fall Meeting: 
 
Men:    Nicholas Gerhardt 
Senior Men:   David Hopkins 
Junior Boys:   Dawson Wood 
Women:   Brenda Joudrey 
Senior Women:  Martha Lynch 
Junior Girls:  Maggy Burbidge 
 
Congratulations to all on a fine golf season! 

 

Rob Caissie, Chair, Handicap 
 
 

After a lo-oong day on the links and elsewhere, a senior golfer is stopped by the police around 2 AM and is 
asked where he is going at such a time. 

The man replies, "I am on my way to attend a lecture about gambling & golf, bad companionship, alcohol 
consumption and the effects all this has on the human body ... not to forget smoking and staying out late." 

The constable asks, "Really? Who is giving such a lecture at this time of night?" 
The man replies, "My wife." 
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Match Report: 
Cec Scott & Norm Clarke Harvest Scramble, Oct. 6, 2012 

 

 
Jeff Beazley & Rob Sweet accepting the Cec Scott trophy 

for Low Gross: not pictured are teammates 
Brad Corkum & Cory Walker 

 

 

 
Shelley & Paul King accepting the Norm Clarke trophy 

for Low Net: not pictured are teammates 
Lawrence & Steve Maybey 

 

 

Low Gross Mixed Team of Wayne Northup, Rod 
MacPherson, Heather Pearson & Shaun Macdonald 

 

 

 

Lucky Draw  winners: team of Chuck & Joanne Stager 
and Gus & Sharon Murray 

 

 

 
 

Always one of the best parts of the day! 
 

 
 
 

There were 26 teams playing the October 4  
tournament and as always, a great time  

was had by all. The winners are as pictured  
here, with the rest of the prizes given  

out by draw. Everyone who played received  
a prize (mainly local produce) unless  

they were not in attendance at the time, OR,   
as we're pleased to report many players did,  

they donated their prizes to the 
 Matthew 25 Food Bank, Windsor.   

 
The food bank graciously passes along its thanks. 

 

- Cindi - 
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One Club & Putter Fun Night,  Oct. 13, 2012 
 

The annual One Club & Putter Fun Night competition was 
finally played on Saturday, Oct.13 after two previous 
cancellations due to inclement weather. Though the 
temperature was colder than desirable, those who played had 
a great time. A play off between Robert MacPherson & 
Lorraine Purcell and Wayne & Cindi Northup was necessary 
to determine the winner- and after a one-hole, sudden-death 
play off the victors were Robert & Lorraine. Congratulations, 
Robert & Lorraine! 
 

Special thanks to Gary Nelson of Nelson Law in Windsor for 
his continued support of this fun event. Gary has been 
providing beautiful pieces of crystal for many years in 
support of the tournament.  
 

 

 

 
Die Hard, October 20, 2012 
 

This year's Die Hard is history, with a great time had by all. We were so fortunate to have had excellent  weather 
conditions:  44 participants played with not a word of concern from anyone. Thanks to all who participated and to Donnie 
Morash for stepping in to play with very short notice  
 

 

 
Winners Darrold Ladouceur and Ben Popwell, 64.5 

 

 
Low Gross Men- Bob Burns & Steve Ingram, 76 

 
Low Gross Mixed- Wayne Northup & Chris Vey, 77 

 
Low Net Mixed- Bill Butler & Marg Chipman, 68.5 
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Wayne with a die-hard Die Harder, Edith Devine 

 

 
Scott Lessel getting an angle 

 
H'mmm- what's up here… 

 
Cindi & Cathy with gifts from Sharon & John Gomes 

 

 

- Presentation, Oct 20 -   

  
Match Play Trophy! 

Match played Sept 7, 2012, with Bob Cowley, Etter 
Trophy winner,  defeating Rob Sweet, Avon Valley 

Greenhouses Trophy winner,  2 & 1 
 

See records of all playdowns for both the 
 Etter  and Avon Valley Greenhouses trophies (and the 

Daniels U-pick playdowns, still in progress)   
on the website Tournaments page 
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Editor's Report  

 

As promised in the May issue- on the front page, no less-  
we've revised the approach to newsletter distribution over 
the season. While emphasizing electronic distribution, we 
still have a stable rate of uptake for the print copies, i.e. 
about 90% of each month's  run, varying from 150 copies 
May through July & gradually reducing to 75 for October.  
"Anecdotal evidence" (contradiction of terms?) seems to 
indicate that a few of these are picked up by tournament 
visitors and green-fee players, but that's a good thing as it 
helps keep us "top-of-mind" as a golf destination.   
 
On the electronic distribution side we've been averaging 
just under 600 "hits" a month for each 2012 issue from May  

through June: this number includes only those hits that 
occur between the date of distribution/ posting (usually the 
last Thursday or Friday of any month) and the last day of 
the following month- in other words, the peak-period 
window of 30-35 days maximum, noting that hits may 
continue for months but at a reduced rate as each issue 
"ages out". Unfortunately, I have no reliable stats to 
compare against the same period in 2011, but should be 
able to compare 2012 against 2013 this time next year. 
 
Bottom line- we'll continue printing the same volumes of 
the Avon Go Round next year while continuing  the e-mail 
distribution of the electronic version.. 

 

P. Reynolds, Publicity 
 

 

  
 

  Note of appreciation 
 

The Fall River and Area Business Association and the 
Fall River and District Lions Club sincerely thank Brad 
and the staff for all their help on Friday Oct. 12 2012 in 
helping make our 1st Annual Golf Tournament a fun day 
and a successful tournament, also a big thank you to our 
members who gave up  their playing time to allow this 

  tournament to happen. 

 

Kirk Stephen, Fall River Lions Club 
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What???  from Where??? 
 The Avon Go Round Photo Identification Contest 

 

How to play: 
In the September  issue  we printed part of a photo (below) 
and you were invited to e-mail your guess of WHAT  was 
being pictured FROM WHERE  on the course, to the editor 
or to leave it in an envelope addressed to What from Where 
with the Pro Shop. All acceptable answers were then  put in 
a hat with the winner selected by draw.  In September  there 
were only three entries, two of which were fully correct. 
 
 
 
 

 

So the answer is…What? the  # 1 green  From where?  
from the LH side of the fairway looking over the bunkers.  

 

 
 

A single prize of a $5 certificate is awarded each month, good for the dining room.  Entries should indicate both elements 
of what is to be identified, i.e. both the what that is being pictured and the from where the pic was taken. 

 
 

The winner for the September contest is Don Maling, congrats:  PLEASE NOTE- entries should now be sent to 
info@avonvalleygolf.com instead of the former e-mail address. 

 
 

 
 

 

Here's the October 2012 pic, the last of the season.  As 
always, you can check it out in full colour in the on-line 
version of the Avon Go Round once posted. The full-size 
pic measures 4000 x 3000 pixels in the original, from 
which the 1800 x 800 pixel contest pic has been cropped, 
then re-sized (in proportion) as at left  
 

Have fun... & make sure your entries are in by the 
deadline for the November online-only issue i.e.  

November 16,  2012.  
 

  
 

 

My boss, was out of the office and  phoned me today. He asked if everything was OK  at the office. 
I told him everything was under control, it's been a very busy day & that I hadn't even been able to stop for a breath." 
My boss then asked if I could do him a favour, & I said sure thing, what is it? 
He said, "Pick up the pace a little… I'm in the foursome behind you." 
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Tales from the Bardroom 
 
The scene: As always, the bedroom of Will Slakesbeer, Bard of Falmouth-upon-Avon and his wife Ann Hatherways. It's the 
middle of the night, Will is asleep, but has blurted out  a loud enough  "HUH" to awakene Ann. 
 

Ann:  (groggily) Will, wake up, you're dreaming…  
 

Will:   Wha…???  Ye-ees, I guess I is, but it's more of a nightmare, almost... 
 

Ann:   Well talk it out, you'll feel better 
Will: (unevenly, shaking off his state) OK, I will.  So my days are done and I'm at the Pearly Gates, right up aginst yer Saint 

Peter.  An he's got alla des clocks on de wall behind him, so I axe him  whut dey're for. Well he tells me dat dey're not 
really clocks, dey're cuss meters. He shows me de one fer de Archbishop a Cankerburry, it's dead stopped at midnight, 
never budges in alla his life do far cuz he's apparently niver let any kind a bad word pass his lips. 

Ann: Go on… 
Will: Den he shows me de one fer Tiger Woods. Now ever'one knows Mr. Woods ain't no saint, he's been known to cuss even 

on yer television set when he misses a shot.  Anyways, his clock's pushin' about 5 AM, Pete tells me he lets up when he 
ain't golfin, & over his off-season. 

Ann: Pete? Really, Will?? 
Will: He din't seem ta mind at de time.  Anyway, I axe him where's my clock- (breathing hard) an'… an'… an'… well I guess 

dat's when whut happened whut gits me spooked! 
Ann: (concerned) What, Will? What happened? 
Will: He sez, "Mr. Slakesbeer I'm sorry to tell you that your was spinning so fast & so much out of control that The Boss, in a 

fit of pity for The One Downstairs, sent it down for him to use as 
a ceiling fan! He says that before you can stay here, you'll have 
to go down and bring it back, with NO MORE CUSSING along 
de way!" An' dat's when I wakes up with a whoop 

Ann: But Will, you're not much of a cusser.  If you're feeling worried 
about something that's causing you nightmnares, what can it be?. 

Will: Well I got inta a bit a trouble on de golf course de udder day.  I 
was trying to pop a ball sraight up outa a REALLY tricky lie an' 
it keeps on bouncin' back an' hittin' me, an' dere'r all kinds a 
penalties fer dat.  But I jist gits pig-headed figgerin' I could get 
'er out so I keeps on hittin' at 'er an she keeps on hittin' me- an at 
some point early on, way earlier den when I gits ta  triple digits,  
I had started inta cussin'  Guess I shouda used a hand wedge er 
taken a penalty stroke er a mulligan instead, we'd be sleepin' 
better right now. 

Ann: So what did you learn from all this? 
Will: First, don't cuss, it don't help- an' next, niver trust yer so-called 

playin' buddy when he has a camera wit' him… 
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Avon Valley Golf and Country Club 
2012 Iron Person 

- Saturday, November 3, 2012 - 
 

 

 

The 2012 
Iron Person 
Tournament 

 

Format: Rang Game 
Men's and Womens Divisions 

Play to start approx. 10:00 AM Nov 3 

Entry Fee:  $10.00/ player 
All entry fees will be contributed to the prize pool 

 

Place entry & fee in the Tournament Box by  
5:00 PM Sunday October 28, 2012 

 

Late entries or entries without the 
required fee will not be accepted! 
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Up Next Month:  

 

 
The November, 2012 online-
only Avon Go Round, 
expected mid-month: to be 
posted on the website 
Newsletter Page with a 
reminder notice sent to all 
members who have their e-
mail addresses registered 
with the Pro Shop. (Non-
members can access it 
directly from the website) 
 

 
Will include:  

 

 
Last year's cover 

 

�  The results of the Iron Person (see poster on previous page) 
�  The results of the Daniels U-pick Trophy playdowns 
�  A review of Holes-in-One at Avon Valley over 2012 
�  A pictorial review of improvements to the grounds and 

facilities over 2012 
�  Pics of our new-in-2012 equipment 
�  Printable membership application/ renewal forms with rates 

for the 2013 season, including for optional services  
�  Some reminders re the 2013 Annual General Meeting 
�  Annual thanks to advertisers 
�  … and more 

 

 


